Work Session Shinnston City Council

City Of Shinnston, West Virginia

April 28, 2014
The Work Session of the Shinnston City Council was called to order at 7:44 P.M. in Council Chambers on Monday, April 28, 2014 by Mayor Sammy J. DeMarco. Vice-Mayor Bob Burnett, Councilpersons James Coulter, Mary Ann Ferris, Rodney Strait, and David Signorelli were present. Councilperson Brian Parrish was absent. Also present were City Manager Debra Herndon, Assistant City Manager Travis Blosser, City Engineer Steve Cain, and City Clerk Kathleen Panek.

It was ascertained that a quorum was present.

Michael Kelemen of Suddenlink spoke to Council about Suddenlink and proposed a discussion about the renewal of the agreement that expires in October. He addressed the Mayor’s previous question about the Access Channel promised in the past. He said Suddenlink has to get an agreement with Time-Warner who owns the equipment for the Access Channel to get the Access Channel for Shinnston.
Mayor DeMarco asked when the Access Channel will be up. Mr. Kelemen stated that depends on the agreement with Time-Warner. He hopes to have it in place by August 11, 2014.

Vice-Mayor Burnett pointed out to School Board members Sturm and Gorrell how the start date of the school year affects the City with pool revenues and staff.

Mr. Sturm and Mr. Gorrell asked Council for their votes on Election Day, May 13, 2014.

City Manager Herndon explained to Council the problem with the current deposit for utilities has with City finances. The current deposit of $50 for water and $50 for sewer is paid by the customer and in 3 months the customer leaves owing more than the deposit. She requested Council consider raising the deposits to $100 and $60. Council requested this be an item on the May agenda.
In Executive Reports: Mayor DeMarco reported he participated in the Little League Parade and the Opening Day Ceremonies.

City Manager Herndon reported she met with the Community Garden group tonight. Everything raised in the Community Garden will go to the Lord’s Pantry.

As Assistant City Manager Blosser began his report to Council regard the Water Plant, he addressed the citizens attending the meeting stating, “Let me clarify that we are producing clean water that is monitored.” He reported to Council that processing times are getting better. Costs will decrease after the upgrades are finished. He has been talking with Dusty Watson about GPS of the water system.  the City is considering a system to make work orders online rather than paper. This will allow better tracking of problems, responces and resolutions. It works with software we purchase for $2500 initially and then an annual fee of $1600 per year.

Community Development Director Reuben Perdue sent an electronic report to Council. Councilperson Coulter stated Perdue is doing good work with the wrestling program for Frontier Days and bringing in a nationally known recording group.
Referring to Perdue’s report an need for procedures for parades and a suggestion for fees, Council agreed we do need procedures for parades, but no fees.

Linda Hollar who works for Shinnston Plumbing, thanked the City for the workers now using a City credit card as it makes it much easier for the business.

Patty Post invited Council to participate in the Relay For Life Parade at 11 A.M. Saturday.

City Engineer Steve Cain reported about the Sidewalk Project on East Avenue. Now that we have the Notice to Proceed, the contractor will hold to his original bid but the contractor cannot start until mid-June.

Cain  talked to the contractor doing the Water Plant about the filter upgrades. They are trying to stay within a 4 week time frame.

Council went into Executive Session on matters of Personnel.

The Work Session ended at 9:40 P.M.

________________________________________

Kathleen Panek, City Clerk

Date Accepted by Council:

_________________________________________

Sammy J. DeMarco, Mayor

